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1. Call to Order – Letty Valdes – 7:16 pm.
2. Roll Call/Proxies/Agenda Review – Letty Valdes: 
Rick has Dana’s proxy.
Scott has Bill’s proxy.

Nancy has Ryan’s proxy.
3. Visitors' Comments – Jo Ellen Schilke:  No comments.
4. Review Last Month’s Minutes – Jeff Harris:  Motion for approval of the regular July 2011 Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting Minutes.  Motion passed unanimously.       Motion: Rick / 2nd: Nancy.
5. Consent Agenda – Letty Valdes:   There were no Consent Agenda items.
6. President’s Report/Executive Committee Report – Letty Valdes:  Putting together an EOY letter of BOD accomplishments for this past year.
7. Station Manager Report – Jim Bennett:  Written report previously provided by email – see Appendix A.  Presented a ‘mock-up’ of a new website design.  General discussion occurred.  Specific discussion brought up an August 31 deadline for an implementation plan.   Our Ad-hoc Web committee will be tasked to create a testing plan.
8. Finance Committee report – Todd Bray:  Met on August 10.  Todd went over his written report.  1st reading of 2012 Budget was presented at tonight’s meeting (see New Business).  
9. Personnel Committee – Rick Hurley:  During the past month, a question about nepotism came up.  Turned out we do have a current policy on this subject.  BOD then met in executive session (from 8:32 to 9:00 pm) to discuss some personnel matters.  
10. Long Range Planning – Jeff Harris:  No report.
11. Community Advisory Council (CAC) – Barry Shalinsky:  No report. 
12. Volunteer Committee – Scott Elliott:  Written report previously provided by email – see Appendix B.   A ‘Volunteer Committee Records Policy’ was presented for discussion.  Scott took feedback, will re-work this 1st draft.
13. Bylaws – Richard Manning:  No report.  Meeting planned soon to prepare for all-station gathering.
14. Nominating Committee – Scott Elliot:  2012 BOD nomination process has started with email notification.  Will be announced on air starting later this week.  Applications are due Sept 22.
15. Development Committee – Nancy Johnson:  Discussed preparations for Peace Awards.  Creating ‘scripts’ for presentation at various functions.
16. Diversity Committee – Bill Roberto:  No report.
17. Old Business / Follow-up:  

a) Website redesign – Ryan Iacovacci:  No report (see Station Manager Report).

b) Under-30 group– Ryan Iacovacci:  No report.

18. New Business:   1st Reading of FY 2012 Budget occurred.  Motion to accept 2nd draft passed unanimously.       Motion: Lou / 2nd: Rick.
19.  
Attendance Review – Jeff Harris:  All Board members are in good standing.
20.  
Evaluation – Barry Shalinsky: 
Participation:  8.6
Accomplishments:  8.9 
Listening:  8.3
Scheduling:  8.5
21.  
Adjournment – Letty Valdes:  The Board meeting adjourned at 9:29pm.
By: 









Jeff Harris, Secretary
Approved by the Board on: 






Appendix A – Jim Bennett’s BOD report
 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Jim Bennett 

To: NBS Board of Directors 

Sent: Friday, August 12, 2011 5:32 PM

Subject: Jim's board report

Budget

Given the fact that the most important thing we will be doing, is looking at the budget, I will try to keep the report shorter this month. I want to thank Todd and the Finance committee for their help, and to Mercedes, Beth, and the staff, making this the best process we have had since I’ve been here, albeit in a year when we are hitting our marks and saving some money. I was glad to reduce our Affiliates fee with Pacifica in the last few days, from $7,500 to $1000 for FY12, in return for our assistance and programming for the RNC next summer.  Phil Scheid is forwarding his annual letter today to ask us to approve his being the auditor for the upcoming year. No need to go over details of the budget here, as that will be presented to the board Monday night, but as we go into that presentation, for this year, we have not yet put in additional income of $22,000 from the CPB grant, which should come to us in September and:

HCC and HD4

I’m glad to report that yesterday I was informed by HCC that their board will approve the contract in their upcoming meeting with WMNF for them to lease our HD signal from 8AM -2PM daily, plus sports broadcasts. For the rest of the time we are working on an automated music format that reflects our commitment to music on WMNF. A purchase order is being processed to get us two months of the fee in advance. When Beth returns on Monday, she has a form to fill out online to process.  This will be a very positive figure for our budget, and is comparable to what we receive from Bulls Radio. As this is a public document, and the contract has not yet been signed. (the contract has been vetted by our FCC lawyer in Washington) I won’t go into more details at this time. We are meeting on Monday to determine the date they can go up.

Laura and I have applied for a $5,000 award from Ibiquity (which owns the patent for the technology) for innovative programming on HD. We are viewed as a finalist with our Bulls Radio on HD2, The Source on HD3 and now HCC on HD4. I have been invited to participate in a panel on the potential impact of HD on College Radio in Orlando, coming up next month, for our pioneering work with HD. 

The convergence of HCC Hawk Radio , USF Bulls Radio and our new youth project HYC Radio, along with the work that Ryan is doing with the under 30 committee to develop surveys and a remote street team, means that a lot of our collective dreams are coming true. This is a really exciting time to be a part of WMNF.

Roosevelt 2.0

The film showing of Farmeggedon last night was a great success, one that WMNF was glad to participate in and was the signal of the start of an important community center, which we will also be using for the RNC, and hopefully for a film series, or a series of panels This is an important place for folks to gather, talk and connect, and we have yet another important community partner. 

Although my birthday thing at The Bricks down the street is personal and informal, WMNF has yet another opportunity to be in the community in another way. We don’t have to have an event, do a broadcast or have it be some sort of benefit. We can have a WMNF night there, where our entire spectrum of DJs can spin from week to week, which would give us a presence and ability to engage in meeting a new audience… Very exciting!!!

RNC

Linda Lu and Kelly Benjamin have volunteered to be on our logistics committee. I’m calling an RNC programming committee meeting next Friday. I’ve reached an agreement with Roosevelt 2.0 to have a community media center there for the RNC, which will be coordinated by us. I have contacted the following e-mail lists, to let people know we will be coordinating housing, transportation, studio space and audio needs:

Pacifica Announce, Pacifica Network GMS, NFCB, the Thom Hartmann show, PRADO, Democracy Now and the Media Consortium, which also includes Mother Jones, DN!, Truthout, Free Speech TV, and a few dozen others, including  Making Contact.  I have already had about a half a dozen stations respond, including Radio Bilingue. As soon as Rick Hurley works out with the ACLU when to have legal and non-violence training for reporters, I will put that info out on the lists.

Web

You may have read the report that I gave you a couple of months ago that Matt put together through his own initiative to update me on all the things he is working on. We should in the next few weeks the web store and events calendar, which should start producing additional revenue for WMNF. I am including Matt’s summary earlier today for you today for the web redesign. I believe all the wireframes should be done by the end of August, which was his original guesstimate. I am grateful for and very impressed the work he and Big Sea Design have been doing. I recently visited them in their offices.  I think we will have an incredible site, and in community radio, ours is already held in wide regard. By the way I have checked with him regarding programmer’s bios and pictures and he says that this is already there. http://www.wmnf.org/programs/367
He may need my help in getting updates from them. 

 It is our goal to have the new website up before the Fall Fund drive. Here’s Matt’s report:

 

Hi folks, 

I know there've been some questions lately about the website redesign project, so here's a (somewhat) brief update:

What's being done?
The core of the site is not changing. We're updating the look and feel - the layout, colors, graphics, etc.

Who's doing it?
A local web design firm called Big Sea Design is creating the visual design. They have a number of designers on staff; Jared Fager (also of StoreStartup.com) is the one doing the design work.

Why them?
I'm excited to be working with Big Sea on this project for a number of reasons. They're local, for one - their office is in downtown St. Pete, and the Jared's office is in S. Tampa. They're very involved in the local community as a whole and the local tech community in particular.  They do excellent work, and are station fans; they have a deep understanding of the station's mission and style. They're also very well versed in web standards, and research into best practices and the like.  As a bonus, they're donating their services for the project.

When will it be done?
If I knew that, I'd tell you. Here's where we are and what the process will be going forward:

- I'm creating wireframes, which are essentially back-of-napkin outlines of what should be on the page. (Unknowns time-wise with this step are basically my schedule, and time to receive and incorporate feedback from the staff, etc);

- From those wireframes, the designers create mockups, which are images of sample pages where the design is complete but is not website code. (Unknowns here include their schedule, back-and-forth with me, and then feedback and buy-in from the staff.)  The designers have been asking excellent questions at this stage and making excellent suggestions, so I think we'll all be quite happy with the final results.

- From those mockups, we'll create a general layout framework for the new design, and implement all the individual pages. (Unknowns here include our schedules, the availability of volunteer help, and what processes and tools we use to do the implementation, and which of us does which bits of the work).

We've currently got mockups for the home page and the /music page, and wireframes are on the way to them for /news and individual show pages, etc.

Another factor is that we're trying to make the site friendly for all kinds of browsers, from widescreen monitors to skinny smartphones. Jared has a great framework in the works for that.

The way the site works, there's a "layout" which is kind of the frame, and the overall font/color/etc settings, and there's the "content" which is the stuff in the middle. We're re-designing the layout and all the content pages, for optimum readability, usability, and other -ilities.   One possibility we're exploring is to implement the overall layout first, so the site will have kind of a fresh coat of paint, and then continue to refine the inner pages. We haven't yet figured out whether we can do that in a way that won't cause lots of extra work, but it's something we're considering.

That's the basic status report. I hope it's helpful. If you have questions about the process or anything else web-related, please let me know.

Best regards,

Matt Cowley

web manager, wmnf.org
Appendix B – Volunteer Committee report
Volunteer Committee  Meeting Minutes:

 

         August 1, 2011

Volunteer Committee Members In Attendance: Ian DeBarry, Scott Elliott, Dana Gilmore, Mike Hanks, Bill Roberto, Frank Starr

Also Attending:  Josh Holton, Miss Julie

The meeting commenced at 5:35 p.m.

1. A roll call was taken of all attendees and guests.

2. Guests elected to hold any comments in reserve.

3. Volunteer Committee elections:

     a. Both co-chairs, Scott Elliott and Bill Roberto, will be stepping down. 

     b. Applications/resumes for those running for election must be in by the end of September. 

     c. Elections will occur by the end of October.

     d. Email notification will be sent out in September.

4. Outreach Co-Ordinator:

     a. In order to provide the best co-ordination, the Volunteer Committee has determined that it would be best to have one person handle this job. 

     b. Since Miss Julie has been doing this on a de-facto basis, the Volunteer Committee will recommend that this work be officially given to her.

     c. Scott Elliott suggested Brigid Ochshorn as an interim volunteer Outreach Co-Co-Ordinator, to assist Miss Julie with outreach. The suggested was accepted unanymously by the Volunteer Committee.

5. Under 30 Committee Report:

     a. The committee has suggested a survey to determine how to reach the under 30 audience.

     b. They will report in September on help they'll need to develop the survey.

     c. Remote broadcast training will be co-ordinated with station manager Jim Bennett.

6. Volunteer Records Keeping:

     a. The second reading of the draft was done.

     b. The draft was edited, updated, and approved.

7. The Fall Marathon has been announced for October 12th through the 19th.       

The meeting ended at 6:30 p.m. The next meeting of the Volunteer Committee will

 be  September 12th at 5:30 p.m.

Submitted by: Frank Starr
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